
Wearing a face covering 

 
 

 Anyone travelling by bus, train, ferry or plane in England should now wear a face covering to 
help reduce the risk of coronavirus transmission.  

 

 You should also wear a face covering in shops and other enclosed spaces where it is not 
possible to stay two metres apart from other people. 
 

 Some passengers will be exempt from these rules including: 
 

 Children under 11 
 

 People with disabilities 
 

 Those with breathing difficulties 
 

 Anyone travelling with someone who relies on lip reading 

 

http://www.gov.uk/

